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Rabbit Class    
Our Project this half term is:      
The Countryside
This half term....
We hope that you have all had a fun filled Easter break.  As with all our projects, the activities and learning we do for ‘the Countryside’ will be led by the children’s interests.  After talking to the children about their ideas for our new project we have decided that we want to learn about farming and the minibeasts that live in our school grounds.  We are all very excited and keen to learn more. 

The Countryside 
In our classroom we have a farm shop role play area and the focus will be on purchasing items with money and pricing different items.  In literacy we are going to be reading lots of stories that are set on a farm, including; Rosie’s Walk, Tattybogle and What the Ladybird Heard.  The children will be looking at rhyming words, making up their own stories and writing facts about farm animals.  We will also be reading stories about minibeasts including ‘Honey bees busy day’ by Richard Fowler and ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’ by Eric Carle. The children will be writing their own story about a minibeast. In maths we will focus on; counting in 10’s, adding and subtracting by counting on and back, sorting shapes and number families to 6 and 7. In understanding of the world the children will learn about; farming, using our senses, the seasons and growth and change.   We will be learning about the lifecycle of a butterfly, looking at minibeast habitats and carrying out a bee watch.  As artists we will be creating observational drawings and water paintings of minibeasts and making paper plate bees. In PE we will be practising dances for our May Day celebrations and learning athletic skills.

How can you help at home?

Literacy: We are particularly focusing on handwriting with all the children making sure that the letter formation is correct and children take pride in the presentation of their work. This term we will focus on learning diagraphs/trigraphs, and reading and writing words with these sounds in them. Children will continue to practise writing sentences using finger spaces, full stops and capital letters, and most importantly trying to become more independent. 
We will be starting spelling tests this term to help the children with writing independently and to prepare the children for the expectations in year 1. New spellings will be sent out on a Monday and the children will be tested on the following Monday. 
Mathematics: Please support your child in counting in 1s, 2s, 5s and 10s. This term we will be introducing doubling and halving. 

Useful Information – Just to remind you…
· P.E. for Rabbit class will still be on a Wednesday and Friday afternoon. The children will be going outside so please could you make sure that they have P.E. kit that is suitable for outside. Please send in socks if your child usually wears tights. Please clearly name all clothing

· Please remember to write down any ‘WOW achievements’ for our wow board. If you ever run out post it notes please ask for more!

· We aim to access the outdoor environment every day, therefore please send your child in with a named coat (if necessary) and a named sunhat. Please ensure children are covered in sun cream during Summer.  
Please do not hesitate to come and see us if you have any questions or concerns, our door is always open! 
Thank you
Mrs Duncan and Miss Garland
